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November 9, 2006

Raleigh, NC

10:00 AM – 3:00 PM Eastern
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1. ADMINISTRATIVE

· Mr. Guy called the meeting to order at approximately 10:00 AM.  Mr. Fusco provided an overview of the meeting facilities and logistics for the day.

· The group reviewed the October 17, 2006 PWG meeting minutes.  The minutes were approved as modified at the meeting.
2. OSC MEETING REPORT
· A report on OSC meeting held on November 2, 2006 was given by those who had participated in the meetings.
3. RELIABILITY PLANNING STUDIES

· Mr. Guy led a discussion on the Action Items from the October 17, 2006 PWG meeting, including the status of the 1,200 MW import analysis.
· Mr. Beadle reported that the interconnection agreements for the Anson generator and for the Richmond generator provides for PEC to call on the units to operate under emergency conditions.  

ACTION ITEM:
PEC will provide a detailed inset of the Raleigh/Durham area of its system.
ACTION ITEM:
PEC will propose transmission projects to address the issues identified in the CPL West analysis.

ACTION ITEM:
PEC to review and report back to the PWG whether the Buck-Asheboro 230 kV project should be included in the base reliability plan.

4. COLLABORATIVE TRANSMISSION PLAN

· The group discussed the draft of the collaborative transmission plan dated November 1st.  Drafting assignments were made to members of the group.
ACTION ITEM:
Members of the group to provide drafting assignments to Mrs. Kozlowski by close of business on November 13th.
ACTION ITEM:
Mrs. Kozlowski to distribute next draft of the collaborative transmission plan to the PWG by close of business on November 14th.

5. 2007 STUDY SCOPE & ASSUMPTIONS
· The group discussed the 2007 study scope and assumptions.  Mr. Guy will recommend the following 2007 study scope to the OSC at its next meeting.
· Review of the Duke and PEC assessment practices and recommend changes, if any, in assessment practices for the 2007 study.

· Perform reliability analysis on a 2012 summer case and 2011/2012 winter case, if required.

· Perform resource supply option study on a 2016 case, taking into account future resources within the Duke and PEC control areas, as appropriate.  The PWG will recommend to the OSC the future resources to be included in the study.  
6. OTHER ITEMS
· Two PWG teleconferences were scheduled to review and work on the collaborative transmission plan: November 16th at 9 AM and November 21st at 10 AM.

· The meeting was adjourned at approximately 3:00 PM.
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